STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS27092

This is the FY 2020 original appropriation bill for the Idaho Millennium Fund. It appropriates a total of
$732,500.

Grant funding is provided to Recovery Idaho for the operations of nine community recovery centers around
the state. Funding is also provided to the Office of Drug Policy to establish a vaping awareness and
prevention program in Idaho. These grant awards were recommended by the Joint Legislative Millennium
Fund Committee.

The bill also provides that certain unexpended and unencumbered balances of moneys shall revert to the
Idaho Millennium Income Fund at the end of fiscal year 2020 and, further, that any moneys in the Income
Fund at the end of fiscal year 2019 are to remain in the fund.

FISCAL NOTE

The bill includes $626,500 for Recovery Idaho for community based recovery centers and $106,000 for a
vaping program in the Office of Drug Policy. The total fiscal impact of this bill is $732,500.

NOTE: All other appropriations from the Idaho Millennium Income Fund can be found in the respective
appropriation bills. This includes funding for the Department of Correction, Public Health Districts, Office
of the Attorney General, Office of the State Treasurer, and the Department of Health and Welfare.

Contact:
Jared Tatro
Budget and Policy Analysis
(208) 334-4740

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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